
Dear East Cocalico Township Residents: 
 

     As we all move through these COVID-19 times to-

gether, we want to be certain that you are aware of the 

Township methods of communicating and operating to 

ensure the welfare of the Township staff and residents. 

     The East Cocalico Township Municipal Building is 

open. Wearing a mask is optional and up to the individual 

themselves. Public meetings are held in person and via 

“live” Zoom (further instructions are posted on the Town-

ship website at www.eastcocalicotownship.com). 

     Staff is available at the Township Monday thru Friday 

from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. If you should have a question, 

concern, or need to pick up a building permit, please stop 

by during the Township hours or call 717-336-1720. 

Thank you and stay safe! 

East Cocalico Township Board of Supervisors 
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SPECIAL POINTS OF INTEREST 

 

• Your local Fire Company and Ambulance 

Association are looking for volunteers and 

your donation support. Thank you! 

• Drop off your corrugated cardboard in the 

dumpster located behind the Township 

building (100 Hill Road, Denver). 

 

• Are you looking to volunteer your time? 

Then we are looking for you. Volunteers 

are needed for the East Cocalico Township 

Recreation Board. If you are interested, 

please write a “letter of interest” and mail it 

to East Cocalico Township, 100 Hill Road, 

Denver, PA 17517 or send an e-mail to: 

Township@eastcocalicotownship.com. 

Thank you for your interest. 

http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com
mailto:Township@eastcocalicotownship.com
mailto:Township@eastcocalicotownship.com?subject=Interest%20in%20serving%20in%20the%20Township


There are a few aspects of real estate tax payments that occasionally cause confusion among 

township residents. The four most common sources of confusion are:  (1) the payment of Hydrant

and Street Light Taxes, which are listed on the same bill with the Lancaster County and East 

Cocalico Township Real Estate Taxes in the spring,  (2) the payment of School District Real Estate

Taxes in the fall,  (3) the application of the Homestead/Farmstead Exclusion, and  (4) the

Pennsylvania Property Tax and Rent Rebate Program. The four sources are described further below:

(1) On your spring tax bill are listed four included taxes: East Cocalico Township Real Estate Tax, Lancaster County Real Es-

tate Tax, East Cocalico Township Hydrant Tax, and East Cocalico Township Street Light Tax. The discount (if paid by April

30th), face (if paid by June 30th) and penalty (if paid after June 30th) amounts for each of those taxes follow those headings.

Not all East Cocalico Township properties are assessed a Hydrant and/or Street Light Tax. Properties, any portion of which

lies within 750 feet of a hydrant, are assessed a Hydrant Tax. And properties, any portion of which lies within 250 feet of an

activated Street Light, are assessed a Street Light Tax. If there are zeros in the columns after the Hydrant and/or Street Light

Tax headings, your property is not included in those parameters and you are not paying any taxes for those entities.

In the "Millage" column on your spring tax bill there are listed the rates for all four taxes included in the bill. The East

Cocalico Township and Lancaster County Real Estate Tax rates and the East Cocalico Township Hydrant Tax rates are
listed in millages (.001 of your 

property assessment). The East 

Cocalico Township Street Light Tax 

rate is listed in cents assessed per foot 

of property road frontage.

Residents sometimes confuse those 

rates listed as a tax amounts due for 

Hydrant and/or Street Light Tax. That 

rate listing is simply informational re-

garding the method of calculating the 

taxes that are included on the general 
bill. Because there are Hydrant and 
Street Light Tax rates written on your 
bill, that does not necessarily mean 
that you are being taxed for either or 
both. If there is a zero listed next to 
the tax description for either or both 
on the upper portion of your bill, then 
you are not being billed for that tax.

(2) Cocalico School District taxes are mailed in July and collected in the fall. East Cocalico Township does not collect School

District Taxes. They are collected by the Cocalico School District itself and must be mailed to the address listed on the bill.

All questions regarding Cocalico School District (fall) taxes must be addressed to Ausma Buffenmyer at the school district

tax office, at 717-336-1406.

(3) The Pennsylvania Homestead/Farmstead Exclusion for Tax Relief applies only to a reduction in your (fall) School District

Taxes, not your (spring) County, Township, Hydrant or Street Light Taxes. East Cocalico Township has nothing to do with

that Exclusion. If you have any questions regarding the Homestead/Farmstead Exclusion, you should visit the. H/F Penn-

       sylvania CDED website for answers and information: http://dced.pa.gov/local-government/property-tax-relief-homestead-

       exclusion/#.V_PT5v8VAdU.

(4) The Pennsylvania Property Tax/Rent Rebate Program is a state-run program that offers relief to senior and disabled resi-

       dents. There are age, income and/or disability requirements that must be met in order to qualify for the program. Any ques-

       tions or concerns regarding the program should be addressed at the following website or by calling 1-888-222-9190

(http://www.revenue.pa.gov/FormsandPublications/FormsforIndividuals/Pages/Property-Tax-Rent-Rebate.aspx#.V_PXA-TD8dU).

If you have any questions regarding anything else related to Real Estate or Local Services Tax collection

in East Cocalico Township, feel free to e-mail me or give me a call. Thank you. 

Kurt Fichthorn, Tax Collector - East Cocalico Township 717-336-1721
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SNOW CLEARING TIPS 

Residents are asked to remove vehicles from the street when a snowstorm is occurring. It 

makes plowing safer and more efficient if the plow drivers do not have to maneuver 

around parked vehicles. To avoid snow from ending up in your driveway, wait until the road 

has been completely plowed to the curb before shoveling the last 5-10 feet of your drive-

way. This way less snow from the road will end up in your driveway. Please remove cars from 

the roads. When the roads are plowed curb to curb, there will be room to park your cars 

after the storm. “Thank you” for parking your cars in the driveways and off of the streets. 

Thank you, Road Crew 
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A special thankyou in advance to the residents for being patient and cooperative dur-

ing the snow plowing season. If at all possible please wait to shovel the last 5 feet of your 

driveway until the road has been plowed to the curb. This is greatly appreciated! 

Thank you, The Road Crew 

 

CHRISTMAS TREE 

DROP OFF 

 

Christmas trees can 

be dropped off after the holi-

days behind the Township 

municipal building, 100 Hill 

Road, from 12/26/21 thru 

1/31/22 dawn to dusk. A des-

ignated area is marked off, 

please follow the signs. 

Please remove all decora-

tions including the tree bags 

used for transporting. 

   

Clearing the area to the right of the driveway opening, al-

lows the snowplow to unload the snow before it reaches the 

driveway opening; therefore not plowing your driveway shut. 

SNOW AND ICE 

Snow and ice must be cleared from the sidewalks within 24 hours after a snow/ice 

storm to a pathway width of 24 inches. Throwing, tossing, blowing, or depositing snow/ice 

onto any public road is prohibited. Please keep the fire hydrants cleared of snow and ice. 

FIREPLACE SAFETY 

Make sure your chimney is cleaned at least once a year or more. Use only dried wood 

(causes less smoke and dirt) and never use flammable liquids to start a fire. Dispense of the 

cool ashes in a metal container with a lid away from the house; and not on the porch. Nev-

er leave a fire unattended. When burning, please keep the damper open, flammable 

material away, and the glass door/screen closed. Have a safe wood-burning season! 



BUSINESS RECYCLING FORMS 
 

As done annually, recycling forms 

will be mailed to the Township area 

businesses in late December 2021 to 

early February 2022. These forms are 

generated from Lancaster County Solid 

Waste Mgmt. Authority for the purpose 

of logging your recycling efforts for 

the year. Please call the Township if 

your business has not received a form 

by late January 2022. 

Need more information? Please visit the 

Township website for recent Township 

news, draft agendas, approved meet-

ing minutes, tax information, voting in-

formation, Water and Sewer Authority 

information, building permit applica-

tions, subdivision applications, ordinanc-

es, resolutions, recycling and trash haul-

ers information, on-lot sewer, 

plus a lot more! 

We wrapped up a successful season at the Reamstown Swimming Pool with the attendance being 

the best it ever has. A big “thank you” to everybody for helping make this past season a great and 

incident-free summer season. We hope you were able to create some ‘warm’ memories to hold 

you over in the upcoming cold winter months. See you next summer! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WISHING YOU THE BEST ! 

Sid Schlegel has been on the East Cocalico Township 

Planning Commission for 22 years. Sid has always been 

a faithful and dedicated member that worked for the 

good of the Township. Chairman Wenger made the 

announcement at the August 23, 2021 meeting, and 

the Planning Commission presented a plaque to Sid 

recognizing his years of dedicated service. 

All the best Sid - you will be missed! 

There is now a weather station at the Township building that 

monitors the local weather. See the Township website 

home page at: www.EastCocalicoTownship.com and click 

the link: COCALICO WEATHER CHANNEL 

PERMITS REQUIRED 
 

For all construction projects as well 

as a fence, pond, or a change in 

use of the property.   

PERMITS NOT REQUIRED 
 

For sealing driveways, painting, wallpapering, new flooring, 

sidewalks, swings and replacement of siding or roofs. If in 

question, please call the Zoning Officer at (717) 336-1720. 
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WELCOME SHARYN YOUNG 

Sharyn Young joined East Cocalico Township on November 1, 2021, in the position of Director of 

Community Development. Sharyn will be handling land development planning matters as well as 

overseeing zoning, code enforcement, and MS4 compliance in the Township. Sharyn has eighteen 

years of experience in municipal planning and development, and a Master’s Degree in Communi-

ty & Regional Planning from Temple University. She lives with her husband, stepson, four cats, and a 

dog in Wyomissing, and plans to move to beautiful Lake George, New York upon retirement. Sharyn 

is excited to be working at East Cocalico and eager to put her experience and education to use in 

her new role. 

Sharyn E. Young, Director of Community Development 

East Cocalico Township, 100 Hill Road, Denver, PA 17517 

Development@EastCocalicoTownship.com  717-336-1711 

Live-Stake Streambank Protection Workshop 

9:00 AM, Saturday, March 5, 2022 

(rain/snow date March 12) 
East Cocalico Township and Denver Borough will hold an in-person outdoor workshop at 

the East Cocalico Township Building, 100 Hill Road, Denver, PA 17517. Ryan Davis, a stream-

bank restoration expert from the Alliance for The Bay, will present a program on protecting 

streambanks from erosion. Among other strategies, he will concentrate on using live-stakes 

as one of the simplest methods for reducing streambank erosion. The program will include 

a demonstration of the methods on Stony Run adjacent to the Township Building. 

 

Participants should sign up for the program by February 18th, and if desired, can request 

up to 15 live-stakes (various species will be available) for their own use. We will also provide 

information on sources for additional live-stakes if needed. The live-stakes will be free if they 

are to be used for a streambank on your own property. 

 

We will provide coffee and Danish, along with handouts for the participants. If interested in 

attending, please register for the event at our MS4 website:   http://ECTMS4.com or call to 

be mailed a registration form. 

 

If you would like free live-stakes, indicate that on the registration form. For additional infor-

mation contact Ken McCrea at (717) 336-1720, or MS4@EastCocalicoTownship.com  

 
Streambank erosion is one of the main sources of sediment pollution entering the Chesapeake Bay. 
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ANIMAL HOTLINE: For domestic (stray 

cats) or wild (ill, injured, in distress), the 

Org. for Responsible Care of Animals 

(ORCA) 397-8922  www.orcarescue.org. 
 

APPLICATIONS: From Building Permits to 

Land Development applications, to sub-

division to small projects, stormwater 

management applications and much 

more: www.eastcocalicotownship.com. 
 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS: A 3-member 

Board voted in by the Township resi-

dents: Chairman is Romao Carrasco, 

Vice Chairman is Craig A. Ebersole, and 

Secretary is Jeffrey W. Mitchell. 
 

BURNING: Is not allowed in the Township. 

If you notice open burning, call the Town-

ship at 336-1720. If after hours, call the 

Township Fire Official at 336-4172 or dial 

911 as a non-emergency. Permission from 

the Zoning Officer and Fire official must 

be pre-approved for open burning. 
 

CHRISTMAS TREES: We will accept your 

Christmas tree only during the season. 

You can dispose of your tree at the 

Township building until January 31st. 

Please follow the signs marked off. 
 

CARDBOARD (CORRUGATED) DUMPSTER: 

100 Hill Rd. (behind building), open daily 

dawn to dusk. Please park at the gate 

and walk your cardboard to the dump-

ster. However, if you have a lot of card-

board, please come to the Township of-

fice during office hours. We will issue you 

a temporary pass to open the gate al-

lowing you to park at the dumpster. The 

temporary pass will need to be returned 

as soon as you are done dropping off the 

cardboard. Corrugated Cardboard: is 

similar to shipping boxes (not cereal box-

es). Break down the cardboard in order 

to fit into the slots.  
 

COCALICO SCHOOL: Phone 336-1413. 
 

CONTRACTORS LICENSE: Contact the At-

torney Generals Office at 772-2425. 
 

CRITTERS: Handled by Game Commission. 

Certified are: Craig Long 484-2301, Brett 

Sensenig 682-4526, Arthur Zerbe 484-4065. 
 

DEAD ANIMALS ON TOWNSHIP ROADS: 

Call Game Commission 1-610-926-3136. 
 

DEAD ANIMALS ON STATE ROADS: Call 

PennDOT at 299-7621. 
 

DISPOSAL/RECYCLE of TVs, computer, 

antifreeze, batteries, paint, etc. Contact 

Lancaster County Solid Waste Manage-

ment Authority (LCSWMA) 397-9968. 

Website at: www.lcswma.org/recycling 
 

DOG LICENSE: Can be purchased at Lan-

caster County Treasurer 299-8222, or Ag-

way in Ephrata. 

 

EAST COCALICO TOWNSHIP WEBSITE: 

www.eastcocalicotownship.com. 
 

ELECTRICAL INSPECTIONS: Code Offi-

cial is Commonwealth Code Inspection 

Service, Inc. 717-664-2347. EMERGENCY: 

Dial 911. 
 

FLUORESCENT LIGHTBULBS: Dispose at 

the township building lobby area (for 

the small spiral bulbs only), M-F, 8am to 

4pm. For long tubes: LCSWMA 397-9968. 
 

GRASS: Not permitted at the Woody 

Waste Site, (see Kraft Bags). Call your 

trash hauler or Martin Mulch 733-1602. 
 

HALLOWEEN—TRICK OR TREAT NIGHT: 

Monday, October 31, 2021 6pm-8pm. 
 

 

INSPECTIONS:  Twp. Building Code Offi-

cial is Commonwealth Code Inspec-

tion Service, Inc., 717-664-2347. 
 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE: Magisterial 

District Justice 717-336-2801. 
 

“KRAFT” LEAF BAGS: Pick up at the 

Township building, 100 Hill Rd. For 

Township residents only. Tall recycla-

ble bags are for leaves/grass for 

your trash hauler to pick up. Call your 

hauler for more information. 
 

LIGHT—STREET LIGHT NOT WORKING? If 

so, write down the two numbers located 

on the pole and call PP&L at 1-800-

342-5775 or call the Township at 336-1720. 
 

LOCAL SERVICE TAX: Questions? Contact 

the Township Tax Collector 717-336-1721. 
 

MAILING ADDRESS: East Cocalico 

Township, 100 Hill Road,  Denver. • 

East Cocalico Township Water & 

Sewer Authority, 102 Hill Road, Denver. • 

East Cocalico Township Police, 100 Hill 

Road, Denver. 
 

MUNICIPAL WEBSITES: Looking for a mu-

nicipality? See www.co.lancaster.pa.us. 
 

NUMBER SIGNS (911 green reflective 

house signs): Can be purchased at 

your local fire co.: Smokestown Fire 

Co. 336-3311, Reamstown Fire Co. 336-

3958, Stevens Fire Co. 336-4200. 
 

OCCUPATIONAL PRIVILEGE TAX: Con-

tact Township Tax Collector 717- 336-

1721. 
 

OPEN RECORDS: The state’s Right-to-Know 

law serves as a resource for citizens, offi-

cials, and  members of the media. See 

website for form and more information: 

https://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/sites/

g/files/vyhlif3061/f/uploads/rtk_form_jan._ 

2021_1.pdf. 
 

PLUMBER LICENSE: Register with the 

Attorney General if performing 

home improvements totaling $5,000 or 

more per year. Call 772-2425 or visit 

the website: www.attorneygeneral.gov. 
 

PPL STREET LIGHT: Not working? Blink-

ing? See “Light” on this page. 
 

REAMSTOWN POOL: Closed for the 

2021 season. Follow the Township 

website for up-to-date information 

on the 2022 pool opening. 
 

SANITARY SEWER:  336-1731. See 

page 7 of this newsletter for more 

information. 
 

SKUNKS OR OTHER CRITTERS: Handled 

by the Game Commission. Certified: 

Craig Long 484-2301, Brett Sensenig 

682-4526, Arthur Zerbe 484-4065. 
 

SEWAGE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER: Dale 

High 371-4004. 
 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE, Jim Cox 

610-670-0139. 
 

STREET LIGHT: Not working? See Light. 
 

TAX COLLECTOR: 717-336-1721. For 

School Taxes (fall tax) questions call: 

Ausma Buffemyer 336-1406. Website: 

www.eastcocalicotownship.com. 
 

TRICK OR TREAT NIGHT: See Halloween. 
 

TRASH HAULERS: Trash haulers must be 

registered within the Township. Please 

call the Township for a list, or visit the 

Township website. 
 

VOTE and VOTING LOCATIONS: Your 

vote counts! 
 

 

WOODY WASTE SITE: Located be-

hind the township building for 

Township residents only whom pur-

chased an access card. NO com-

mercial dumping, leaves, grass or lum-

ber. Call the Township 336-1720 for 

more information or visit: 
www.eastcocalicotownship.com/recycle-

trash/pages/woody-waste-information  
 

WATER & SEWER: 102 Hill Rd., 336-1731. 

See page 7 of this newsletter. 
 

YARD SALE SIGNS: Do not attach 

anything to telephone poles. Call 

the Township Zoning Officer for more 

information. 
 

ZONING: Zoning Officer Township 

Office 717-336-1708. See last page 

of this newsletter for more contact 

information. 

 

http://www.orcarescue.org/
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/files
tel:+17173979968
https://www.lcswma.org/recycling/
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com
http://www.co.lancaster.pa.us/
https://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/sites/g/files/vyhlif3061/f/uploads/rtk_form_jan._2021_1.pdf
https://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/sites/g/files/vyhlif3061/f/uploads/rtk_form_jan._2021_1.pdf
https://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/sites/g/files/vyhlif3061/f/uploads/rtk_form_jan._2021_1.pdf
http://www.attorneygeneral.gov/
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/tax-collector
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/sites/eastcocalicopa/files/uploads/z2019_trash_hauler_names-address_0.pdf
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/recycle-trash/pages/woody-waste-information
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/recycle-trash/pages/woody-waste-information


102 Hill Road, Denver, PA 17517            Phone: 336-1731                 Fax: 336-1735 

E-Mail: water@ecocalicotwpauth.com Website: www.eastcocalicotownshipauthority.com 

COLD WEATHER REMINDERS 
 

With cold weather on the way, here are some 
cold weather tips you can follow to keep 
your water service working as intended: 
 

• Wrap exposed water pipes with insulating 
material to help prevent freezing. 

 

• Check outside faucets to make sure they 
are turned off and disconnect any hoses. 

 

• Make sure heat can reach your water pipes 
and water meter. Pay particular attention to 
water pipes enclosed in bathroom cabinets, 
kitchen cabinets or in crawl spaces. 

ACCESS TO FIRE HYDRANTS 
 

ECTA currently maintains 358 fire hydrants throughout the Township.  
As we move into the winter months, we would like to encourage resi-
dents living near a fire hydrant to help us keep those hydrants accessi-
ble by removing any accumulated snow that may block or hide them. 
Snow should be removed a minimum of three feet completely around 
the hydrant in order to provide the fire company with unobstructed ac-
cess. With the large number of hydrants we maintain throughout our 
water system, it can take some time after a snow storm before our em-
ployees can inspect and clear all of them. Any assistance you can give 
us in keeping our hydrants clear of snow is greatly appreciated, and 
your neighborhood and local fire companies will benefit from hydrants 
that are readily visible and easily accessible.  

ECTA PROJECT UPDATES 
ECTA has been hard at work with construction and design efforts this year aimed at im-
proving and expanding our water and sanitary sewer facilities to better serve our com-
munity’s current needs and ongoing growth. Some key efforts include the following: 
• Stevens Pumping Station Upgrade/Expansion – ECTA is making progress with con-

struction activities for the upgrade and expansion of our sanitary sewer pumping sta-
tion in Stevens, located along Line Road near the intersection of Wabash Road. The 
station has been approaching full capacity and required an upgrade to support future 
growth. On-site construction is to be completed by December 2021 with startup target-
ed for January 2022. 

• Meadowbrook Area Water and Sewer Rehabilitation & Replacement – ECTA is well 
underway with engineering and design activities for a $5.5 million project aimed at 
repairing and replacing over 9,000 feet of damaged or leaking sanitary sewer main and 
over 10,000 feet of antiquated cast iron water line. Final design and bidding of this 
project should be completed by December 2021 with construction starting in Spring 
2022 through December 2023. 

• Well M Project – ECTA is nearing the end of construction activities for our new public 
water supply Well M located along Line Road. The Well M project moved into the 
construction phase in December 2020 and is scheduled to be put into service by the 
end of 2021. The addition of Well M to our public water system will help ensure our 
customers a reliable and steady supply of water for many years to come.   

HOW CAN MY WATER USAGE BE THAT HIGH?!?! 
Some situations cause a legitimate increase in your water usage such as adding another person to your household, chil-
dren returning home from college, watering plants/gardens, and filling a pool just to name a few. However, when it 
comes to surprisingly high water bills, a leak is usually the cause. How can you keep this surprise from happening to 
you?  By being proactive and monitoring your own water meter and usage. ECTA reads your water meter quarterly for 
billing, but we encourage you to check your water meter and usage on a regular basis throughout the quarter. Open the 
black, flip top lid on your water meter and you will see a small, silver, flower-shaped leak indicator in the center of the 
face of your water meter. If that leak indicator is spinning when you are not using water, this indicates the presence of a 
leak. When some customers think of water leaks, they assume they will see puddles on the floor, but this is not usually 
the case. Some common sources of leaks are a running toilet, a malfunctioning water softener, and leaky faucets, among 
others. ECTA requires that all leaks be repaired immediately by the consumer. Be aware that no allowance will be given 
for water that has passed through the water meter. You can also track your water usage by reading your water meter as 
often as you choose to do so. Open the black, flip top lid on your water meter and you will see the meter dial. Simply 
write down the reading (including the stationary zero at the end of the dial) and subtract the readings to see how much 
water has been used since the last time you read the meter. Also, it is a good idea to turn off the water at your isolation 
valve inside the home when you are planning to be away for an extended period of time. Taking these few easy steps 
could help you avoid an unexpected and possibly significant increase on your next bill.   

E-BILLING NOW 
AVAILABLE!! 

 

As a reminder, you can now re-
ceive your water and/or sewer bills 
electronically, at no cost, via 
email. Property owners, if you 
would like to sign up for e-billing 
and eliminate your postcard bills, 
please send us an email at 
water@ecocalicotwpauth.com with 
the following information:  proper-
ty owner’s name, service address 
and the email address of the prop-
erty owner (only one email address 
per account). Per our Rates, Rules 
and Regulations, bills will be 
emailed to property owners only, 
not to tenants. 
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REAMSTOWN POOL  68 Ream Rd, Stevens, PA 17578                     P: 717-336-3537 (only in operation when the pool is open) 

REAMSTOWN FIRE COMPANY    12 W Church St, Reamstown 17567       P: 717-336‐3958 W: www.reastownfirecompany.com 

SMOKESTOWN FIRE COMPANY   860 Smokestown Rd, Denver 17517     P: 717-336‐3311 W: www.smokestownfire.com 

STEVENS FIRE COMPANY   91 Stevens Rd, Stevens 17578                      P: 717-336‐4200 W: www.stevensfire.org 

 

EAST COCALICO TOWNSHIP 2021 MEETING DATES 
Unless otherwise noted, all of the meetings are held at: East Cocalico Township, 100 Hill Road, Denver, PA 17517 

Please see the Township Website for the 2022 meeting dates. 

MONTH 
 

BOARD OF 
SUPERVISORS 

 
PLANNING 

COMMISSION 
 

PLANNING 
COMMISSION 
WORKSHOP 

 
ZONING 

HEARING 
BOARD 

 
RECREATION 

BOARD 
 

WATER 
& SEWER 

AUTHORITY 

 9:00 AM 7:00 PM  7:30 PM  7:30 PM  7:30 PM  7:00 PM  7:00 PM 

NOVEMBER  
  4, 18  22  17  10  9  11 

DECEMBER  
  2, 16  20  15  8  14  9 

Your thoughts, comments, 

suggestions are always welcome! 

Lisa A. Kashner, Twp. Newsletter Editor 

http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com
mailto:Township@eastcocalicotownship.com
https://lancaster.crimewatchpa.com/eastcocalicopd
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/east-cocalico-township-water-sewer-authority
mailto:water@ecocalicotwpauth.com
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/departments/taxes/index.php
mailto:tax_collector@eastcocalicotownship.com
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/zoning-codes
mailto:zoning_officer@eastcocalicotownship.com
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/zoning-codes
mailto:zoning_officer@eastcocalicotownship.com
http://www.ECTMS4.com
mailto:MS4@eastcocalicotownship.com
http://www.reamstownfirecompany.com
http://www.smokestownfire.com
http://www.stevensfire.org



